
Ask The Theologian                                                              
Tuesday May 5, 2020 (Ask the Theologians - with Bryan Ross)                     
Dr. Randy White                                                                 
http://youtu.be/po6RboiixDo                                                     
                                                                                
and welcome to ask the theologian this                                          
morning I'm glad you're here dr. Randy                                          
white and we are delighted we're a                                              
little out of focus I mean goodness                                             
we're trying to fuss Lee rightly divide                                         
the word of truth what are we gonna do                                          
about this calling the tech agents let's                                        
see what we can do there see ya look                                            
right there Nathan right there right Lee                                        
focus on the word of truth so he's                                              
working remotely today because our                                              
governor and you know there we go now                                           
we're InFocus                                                                   
isn't that amazing what we can do from                                          
afar our governor still telling us hide                                         
under the bed hide into the bed hide in                                         
the bed there's a term there's a germ                                           
welcome to ask the theologian I'm glad                                          
you're here hope you don't catch a germ                                         
you can tell I'm not real big into all                                          
that but let's take your biblical                                               
theological and worldview questions                                             
today I'm happy to do so and we've got                                          
some questions that I see have come in                                          
on Facebook from Dan in Arizona I always                                        
assumed he says that during the                                                 
tribulation the price of food would be                                          
high until I listen to the story in                                             
second Kings 7 where it talks about food                                        
becoming available revelation 6 6 and                                           
2nd Kings chapter 7 verses 1 and 18 what                                        
do you think well let's see if we can                                           
put those two verses together and see                                           
what we've got here Revelation chapter 6                                        
verse 6 I heard a voice in the midst of                                         
four beasts saying a measure of wheat                                           
for a penny and three measures of barley                                        
for a penny and see thou hurt not the                                           
oil and the wine now even before I go to                                        
2nd Kings chapter 7 let me say that                                             
first of all I we mentioned that very                                           
briefly in our last revelation sermon                                           
which I think Sunday was session 12 do                                          
you remember Corey I think it was I                                             
think was session number 12 this Sunday                                         
I'm going to spend more time on that and                                        
so between now and then I'm going to do                                         
a little more                                                                   
study on this passage but I will tell                                           
you the typical does that mean true                                             
no it means typical the typical teaching                                        
in Revelation six six is that a measure                                         
of wheat for a penny the actual word                                            
here is Denarius and a Denarius is said                                         
to be a day's wage and a measure of                                             
wheat is said to be what one person                                             
would eat so the standard interpretation                                        



is that you it takes a day's wage in                                            
order to get a measure of wheat now is                                          
that what the text says dan is                                                  
insightful here saying huh let's let the                                        
scripture speak for itself this is one                                          
of those areas in which it's so easy to                                         
let what the commentary said about this                                         
dictate our our our understanding of it                                         
so we've got a we got to look into that                                         
and we've got to consider that very                                             
issue so let's at Dan's encouragement                                           
let's check 2nd Kings chapter 7 verse 1                                         
Elijah said hear ye the word of the Lord                                        
thus thus saith the Lord tomorrow let's                                         
stop and talk right you're totally                                              
incidentally tomorrow notice that you                                           
have two words on tomorrow that of                                              
course is the older English way and it                                          
actually comes directly from Greek                                              
because that t/o taw is the definite                                            
article taw morrow they've mixed Greek                                          
in with English it became a single                                              
English word tomorrow I wouldn't be                                             
surprised if actually even in the King                                          
James you could find a tomorrow where                                           
it's one and you can find tomorrow where                                        
it's Tammaro because this was in the                                            
time of transition and the King James                                           
used that which was was appropriate in                                          
it and it could go either way and they                                          
went either way on it it's some                                                 
interesting stuff just as it relates to                                         
King James now back to is there going to                                        
be a famine or is it something else                                             
tomorrow about this time shall a measure                                        
of fine flour be sold for a shekel and                                          
two measures of barley for a shekel in                                          
the gate of Samaria now I think that                                            
first of all once again Dan has done                                            
some very good detective work in letting                                        
scripture speak to scripture and the                                            
thing to do is try to find something in                                         
Scripture which is similar is this                                              
similar very similar you've got a                                               
measure of fine flour one of the things                                         
about the Hebrew is that there there's                                          
not specific words for the various kinds                                        
of wheat and barley and whatnot so you                                          
hear it's it's it's fine flour could be                                         
wheat that's typically what you would                                           
make fine flour out of it could be any                                          
kind of grain that is grained into a                                            
flour so a measure of of fine flour for                                         
a shekel of course here you're working                                          
in Hebrew currency rather than in Roman                                         
currency of a Denarius two measures of                                          
barley for a shekel so very similar now                                         
let's go down to verse 18 at Dan's                                              
encouragement here and see if we've got                                         
any flaws in thinking and it came to                                            
pass as the man of God had spoken saying                                        
two measures of barley for a shekel and                                         



a measure of fine flour for a shekel                                            
shall be tomorrow at about this time in                                         
going from a vague memory I memorized                                           
the book of second Kings in the second                                          
grade yeah but I've somewhat forgotten                                          
all of this so I'm by context I'm going                                         
just a little bit by memory but I think                                         
that you were right that he's saying hey                                        
things are going to get better there is                                         
going to be a a bounty if you will of                                           
availability tomorrow and this is a                                             
promise that he's giving there so that                                          
begs the question Dan I think you're                                            
right on the money here should we look                                          
and say wait a minute                                                           
revelation 66 is not saying there is a                                          
famine is it saying there is an                                                 
abundance now that ties in together with                                        
a second part of the question that Dan                                          
brings and he's saying I wonder if                                              
everything is abundant during the                                               
tribulation thus people lose sight of                                           
God because they are distracted trying                                          
to consume more and then then makes the                                         
connection with Matthew 9 44 through 48                                         
the worm dieth not speaking of Hell but                                         
has this idea of the worm dieth not the                                         
idea that it's it continually is                                                
consuming this is what it wants to do                                           
consume consume consume consume and then                                        
with that Dan mentions Revelation                                               
chapter 9 verse 6 and this says in those                                        
days shall men seek death and shall not                                         
find it shall desire to die and death                                           
shall flee from them now the whole                                              
scenario that Dan is painting here is is                                        
there a possibility that in the                                                 
tribulation rather than there not be                                            
enough rather there is is so much that                                          
either on one or two occasions                                                  
excuse me one or two means of carrying                                          
this out to the end there's there's so                                          
much that men just gorge themselves and                                         
do not because of that lose sight of God                                        
they become very self self focused might                                        
I add to that though then didn't quite                                          
say that might I add to that also that                                          
could it be that in those days we I use                                         
that in a very general sense humanity                                           
has an abundance and it eats to the                                             
point that the body loses its ability to                                        
be quenched and it eats some more and                                           
eat some more and eat some more and                                             
there is a worm that never dies just                                            
constantly consumes and mankind becomes                                         
that worm consuming consuming consuming                                         
never satisfied it's never quite there                                          
you know we we have had miniature                                               
dachshunds over the years and still have                                        
one miniature dachshunds have a tendency                                        
not all of them do this but they have a                                         
tendency to lose the ability or not have                                        



the ability to know when to quit eating                                         
and literally they can eat themselves to                                        
death now that brings out you know could                                        
could that be a scenario so I I just                                            
want to say Dan I think that you might                                          
be onto something what I want to do in                                          
my study this week is I want to see if                                          
we can determine going back to chapter 6                                        
verse 6 this measure of wheat for a                                             
penny and three measures of barley for a                                        
penny is that a bad thing as in famine                                          
or is that these things are so abundant                                         
that they're utterly cheap let's check                                          
that out                                                                        
and once again this is where we went to                                         
question the assumptions this is where                                          
we don't want to just assume that                                               
because we read it in 17 commentaries                                           
because                                                                         
every one of those commentaries is gonna                                        
say that is that what it means I am                                             
pretty convinced that there's always a                                          
call for suspicion when they talk about                                         
ancient days whether it's customs or                                            
dress or finances or everyday way of                                            
life there's a lot of people that talk                                          
very confidently about well in the                                              
ancient days day and truth is we don't                                          
have that many records about what they                                          
did in the ancient days so I am going to                                        
set the rest of this aside we've had                                            
that discussion I'm going to set the                                            
rest of this aside for a little bit of                                          
consideration to question the assumption                                        
on the common interpretation of                                                 
Revelation chapter 6 verse 6 thank you                                          
Dan                                                                             
you helped in my sermon preparation and                                         
I appreciate that                                                               
ok let's go to Anthony and Corpus                                               
Christi but first let me tell you what                                          
this week's special is this week's                                              
special is a little bit different than                                          
what we often do and some of you are                                            
sitting at home and have things to read                                         
you know opportunity to read something a                                        
little different this was a book                                                
blessings in balderdash it was done by a                                        
branch of dispensational publishing                                             
which is called trust house publishers                                          
and trust house publishers publishes                                            
things that are solid theologically but                                         
not necessarily aligned with where we                                           
might be dispensational ii but they're                                          
good things gerald Harris was the editor                                        
for 15 years of the Christian index the                                         
Christian index happens to be the oldest                                        
religious publication ongoing in the                                            
United States and it is it is now the                                           
publication arm of the Georgia Baptist                                          
Convention of the Southern Baptist State                                        
newspaper                                                                       



Gerald Harris is retired now he is I                                            
would call him a traditionalist Southern                                        
Baptist he put together the                                                     
a series of commentaries from his 15                                            
years at the helm of the Christian index                                        
and they're really their social                                                 
commentary there's stuff in here about                                          
out you know the Muslim influence                                               
there's there's one you know it's time                                          
to set things right                                                             
here's five things that can cripple a                                           
church and here's a good Baptist one                                            
ESPN                                                                            
since when did poker become a sport I                                           
have an idea where you'll go on that one                                        
being a Baptist and knowing the                                                 
difference between cost and value                                               
looking for truth in a world of                                                 
provocateurs chasing rabbits and fatal                                          
distractions it's it's just a good                                              
collection kind of easy reading you know                                        
an editorial a day or so just at then                                           
you know while you have your lemonade                                           
out on the porch listening to the birds                                         
and you're having a beautiful day and                                           
40% off regular 1999 that makes it I                                            
don't know like $11.97 or something like                                        
that that is the special this week comm                                         
Anthony down in Corpus Christi was the                                          
second person of the Holy Trinity this                                          
is Jesus or the God the Son was the                                             
second person of the Holy Trinity fully                                         
God and fully man is the son of man is                                          
in any sense at all                                                             
omnipresent and therefore in some sense                                         
in heaven when speaking in John chapter                                         
3 this course goes into our study of                                            
John and it has of course been my                                               
position here recently that beginning in                                        
John 3:13 that Jesus didn't actually                                            
speak the words but the author of the                                           
Gospel of John is giving commentary on                                          
the Nicodemus situation and sort of                                             
tying that together and bringing that to                                        
a conclusion now                                                                
with with this idea the reason the                                              
reason that Anthony asks is because he's                                        
questioning the assumptions god bless                                           
you is there in any sense that the Sun                                          
is omnipresent that is because in                                               
chapter 3 verse 13 as is typically                                              
interpreted with red letters Jesus is                                           
saying at the end of verse 13 here Jesus                                        
is saying the Son of Man which is in                                            
heaven                                                                          
now the if if this is Jesus speaking to                                         
Nicodemus on that night then you would                                          
have to say well the son of man is not                                          
in heaven so Anthony says okay what                                             
about omnipresent is there any issue in                                         
which you could bring omnipresent                                               
into this let's go back to verse 13 for                                         



just a moment as no man hath ascended up                                        
to heaven but he that came down from                                            
heaven if this is talking about the                                             
ascension then that that part of the                                            
verse is problematic as well because                                            
obviously at this point Jesus has not                                           
ascended now could you in some means                                            
spiritualize the first part of the verse                                        
where you've got Jesus ascending into                                           
heaven not bodily but in some kind of                                           
spiritual sense I think you've got                                              
here's my challenge with honor I'm gonna                                        
have two challenges with omnipresence                                           
one is he that came down from heaven                                            
well he came down from heaven physically                                        
and there he was physically and so to                                           
put it that he's there and he's here                                            
that makes the going up and the coming                                          
down almost superfluous why would you                                           
bring that up if he's omnipresent why                                           
talk about ascending into heaven and                                            
coming down from heaven that seems to be                                        
a locate of locusts that how you say at                                         
a spacial to use the word we use the                                            
other                                                                           
has to do with time and space that he                                           
was in heaven he came down from heaven                                          
he ascended back to heaven and the                                              
Ascension here clearly has not taken                                            
place now could you argue even with that                                        
little bit of a challenge there could                                           
you argue that there's an omnipresent I                                         
I personally think that you have a hard                                         
time arguing omnipresence for the second                                        
person of the Trinity for the Trinity                                           
itself or for God in the the the Godhead                                        
there is an omnipresent but is there an                                         
omnipresent for the second person of the                                        
Trinity we would obviously want to dig                                          
into that I think it's worthy to pursue                                         
to see if it could come up with us I                                            
think what you know the way a scientist                                         
works and will do the theology of                                               
science here a theological scientist the                                        
way a scientist works is you put your                                           
theory out there and then you're very                                           
open to this is where a scientist can go                                        
wrong you're very open to the theory                                            
being disproven and when it is disproven                                        
that's when you say ok I've done with                                           
that one that by the way doesn't make a                                         
bad scientist might make a mad scientist                                        
but it doesn't make a bad scientist when                                        
they put a theory and then they allowed                                         
the evidence to disprove their theory                                           
that's when a scientist says good I can                                         
mark that one off the list so I think                                           
that I'm reading cliffs comment here                                            
this is the writer of the fourth gospel                                         
giving his postgame commentary and then                                         
someone comes along in 1902 and prints                                          
it in red letters oh boy don't we love                                          



the confusion and and Dan also brings up                                        
reading some of the comments as they                                            
come through here Jesus said that he did                                        
what the father told him and there's a                                          
number of occasions where he's listening                                        
to the father so I think that                                                   
got a little bit of challenge arguing                                           
the omnipresence of Jesus Christ in here                                        
in that now with with that there's a                                            
kind of second second part to this                                              
question and see if I can find that and                                         
read that there we go a different way he                                        
says let's suppose that Jesus was                                               
absolutely speaking in John 3:13 would                                          
the claim to be in heaven right then                                            
have been unequivocally untrue                                                  
unequivocally untrue I don't know if                                            
that's a double negative or not so but                                          
would it have been unequivocally false                                          
just for Jesus to say the Son of Man is                                         
in heaven when the Son of Man is right                                          
there I that's that's been my argument                                          
is that he couldn't say the Son of Man                                          
is in heaven when he was the son of man                                         
and he was right there so I would say it                                        
would have been unequivocally untrue is                                         
there any manner in which Jesus could be                                        
saying his mouth moving and he is saying                                        
I am I am I am there and I am here it's                                         
worthy of trying to build that argument                                         
Terry brings a good word here Jesus saw                                         
Nathanael under the Trigg fig tree                                              
omnipresence or does that speak of                                              
omniscience I I think we could argue                                            
omnipresence and omniscience are two                                            
different things                                                                
I'm missions being knowledge of all                                             
things omnipresent being here he the Son                                        
of Man which is in heaven now if you                                            
just said the son of man which can view                                         
all things from a heavenly perspective                                          
that would be okay the son of man who                                           
knows all things                                                                
from heaven that would be good but I'm                                          
not sure even with even with that                                               
argument though that argument with                                              
Nathaniel is one thing we want to bring                                         
in there                                                                        
so let's let's chew on it a few days                                            
let's see if we can come up with                                                
anything there that would argue for the                                         
omnipresent of Jesus that therefore                                             
would go back and say yeah you were                                             
right that Jesus could have said the son                                        
of man was is in heaven even though he                                          
was right there so let's try to follow                                          
through here and I was looking at just a                                        
very quick to cross references here one                                         
is Jesus is in John 7 34 ye shall seek                                          
me and shall not find me for where I am                                         
there ye cannot come that that argues a                                         
little more of one location and another                                         



location and a separation from those                                            
locations that is in there the other                                            
reference today that King James gives                                           
John 1:18 no man hath seen God at any                                           
time only the only begotten Son which is                                        
in the bosom of the Father he hath                                              
declared him now that's that's very                                             
clearly the author of the Gospel of John                                        
speaking there so wouldn't necessarily                                          
apply to our particular argument that                                           
we're looking up and furthermore if you                                         
take the Ascension if you take this as                                          
the Ascension here so he came down he is                                        
going to ascend as Moses lifted up the                                          
serpent of the in the wilderness now                                            
this is typically said to be the cross I                                        
think it could be inclusive of not only                                         
the cross but also the Ascension so here                                        
the son of man clearly has not been                                             
lifted up and if you connect lifted up                                          
with ascended then perhaps you can say                                          
well here you know even so must the Son                                         
of Man be lifted up that whosoever                                              
believe and this is something that had                                          
to have taken place                                                             
the other thing I would like to know so                                         
first of all let's see if can we here's                                         
homework for today can we find any                                              
arguments for omnipresent for Jesus that                                        
is he's in two places at one time if we                                         
can that mitigates against the argument                                         
of this is actually commentary if if we                                         
can't then I think we're we got a lien                                          
even stronger towards this is commentary                                        
of the gospel writer and the second                                             
thing I would be interested this is one                                         
that takes a little more digging let's                                          
say prior to 1902 when you get the red                                          
letter additions if we go back to some                                          
of those old commentaries are there any                                         
commentaries which speak of this in                                             
which others prior to the red letter                                            
edition coming and sort of fogging our                                          
brain and sending us on a wild goose                                            
chase                                                                           
are there any pre 1900 commentaries that                                        
speak of this as the commentary of Jesus                                        
that could argue wouldn't have to but it                                        
could argue that it's the the error of                                          
the red letters that led him then to led                                        
led the red letter guy                                                          
excuse me led us to make this assumption                                        
of what we've got there if Jesus heard                                          
what the father wanted him to say then                                          
he may have seen what the father wanted                                         
him to see so I think you couldn't you                                          
can begin to build those arguments let's                                        
say you know how did Jesus get the                                              
information from the Father I say what                                          
the father tells me to say so let's                                             
let's dig into it I think it's all                                              
worthy of doing I appreciate that                                               



Anthony and let's see here                                                      
it's to the next question here Samuel                                           
seems to indicate let's see first in                                            
second samuel seemed to indicate to the                                         
kingdom is already split it refers to                                           
judah this is from gary and make sure                                           
let's go to first                                                               
Samuel and let's find Judah let's just                                          
walk through here a couple of times for                                         
Judah and chapter 1 verse aids the men                                          
of Judah thirty thousand we would want                                          
to look through there and see is he                                             
talking about particularly the tribe of                                         
Judah or the later the kingdom the                                              
country that was Judah ten thousand men                                         
of Judah that belongeth to Judah                                                
could you Bethlehem Judah and Bethlehem                                         
of Judea we would say later in the Roman                                        
sense of using it okay the men of Israel                                        
and of Judah there we go                                                        
chapter 17 verse 52 the men of Israel                                           
and of Judah arose obviously we would                                           
want to look at the commentary there                                            
excuse me the context there the children                                        
of Israel returned after chasing the                                            
Philistines                                                                     
David took the head of the Philistines                                          
and brought it to Jerusalem let's see                                           
just real quick if Bullinger has got a                                          
does not have a comment on what we're                                           
looking for there so now again Gary                                             
Gary's wording is it seems to indicate                                          
the Kingdom is already split I am Not                                           
sure but it certainly doesn't doesn't                                           
require a government of Israel and a                                            
government of Judah but it does seem to                                         
indicate that even at this point in                                             
first samuel and david's day that there                                         
was already something of a division that                                        
took place i don't know that period of                                          
israeli history well enough to speak off                                        
of my off of just immediately off the                                           
top of my head but i would say it looks                                         
like the coalition that later split into                                        
two nations as we would almost expect                                           
that coalition has roots going back even                                        
as far as david's time what you've got                                          
here                                                                            
could you see even let's say in Saul's                                          
time and in fact as a matter of fact                                            
this is Saul's time come to think of it                                         
in 1st Samuel 17 we've got David Goliath                                        
here so in Saul's time with Saul being                                          
of Benjamin and of Judah and remember                                           
that split that David was king of Judah                                         
was he Benjamin also during a particular                                        
period of time he was not king of the                                           
entirety so how long more homework y'all                                        
getting just lots of homework today how                                         
long do you have that that the division                                         
between North and South goes now that of                                        
course brings up the idea of the civil                                          



war in the United States which has no                                           
comparison to what we're talking about                                          
there other than they happen to be north                                        
and south but the point being that when                                         
the Civil War started                                                           
it was not a new thing that there was a                                         
division between north and south that                                           
was a division that goes back even prior                                        
to the founding of the country and so                                           
here's this this issue that's been                                              
boiling for a long time so as good                                              
students of Israeli history I think you                                         
bring up a very of once again a very                                            
good point to say hey this is worthy to                                         
trace back not just the division that                                           
came comes in a time of rebo 'm                                                 
solomon's son david's grandson but let's                                        
look all the way back to the time that                                          
David was a teenager and it speaks of                                           
the men of Israel and of Judah these two                                        
that would later become political                                               
entities and political kingdoms it                                              
clearly is going back at least enough                                           
that it could use the terminology of                                            
Israel and of Judah as separate and here                                        
they are working together in this matter                                        
of the Philistines that are taking place                                        
there the once again very good you all                                          
you all should have a show you should                                           
talk about all these great theological                                          
issues do you know that let me give a                                           
side comment here before we move on to                                          
our next next question which is                                                 
somewhere I'll figure out the next                                              
question here in just a moment but I                                            
think that you all and you not only                                             
watch this program you watch some other                                         
good programs as well but there's                                               
wouldn't you agree with me there's a                                            
very small segment of Christianity that                                         
asks detailed biblical questions and                                            
that digs into theology even when we                                            
don't agree with one another I think                                            
that there is a great blessing of                                               
fellowship with people who do want to                                           
search and study the word and that is so                                        
hard to find I know some of you are                                             
frustrated with that that maybe you go                                          
to a church and you really you want a                                           
church where they are teaching the                                              
the content of the Bible which is Gary's                                        
question is a biblical content issue and                                        
the theology of the Bible and Anthony's                                         
questions is is a theological issue and                                         
you want to have those kind of                                                  
discussions and you go in and the                                               
discussion is you know how you can best                                         
use these days of kovat 19 for expansion                                        
of social justice and it's you know love                                        
God and love others and love everybody                                          
and just don't shake their hand and                                             
don't hug them because that might not be                                        



a loving thing to do and this is why                                            
it's not loving and but but you can make                                        
some cookies and you can deliver them to                                        
the doorstep you're tired of hearing all                                        
that because it's infant pablum because                                         
anybody can figure out all that kind of                                         
stuff you don't need to go sit through                                          
an hour of preaching to hear that and so                                        
you're hungry for it and so I commend                                           
those of you and there's this fellowship                                        
even even again if we come to an issue                                          
and on which we don't agree we can come                                         
and speak about it in a mostly civil way                                        
most of you are civil every now and then                                        
I just go bloomin crazy but you know                                            
it's all for entertainment value right                                          
that because I'm bloomin crazy Finland                                          
good to see you once again second                                               
Corinthians chapter 4 verse 4 is used by                                        
Calvinists as support to their objection                                        
of free will and support of election                                            
what is the real meaning interpret                                              
interpretation the real meaning of                                              
interpretation of these hard verses                                             
thank you from Finland second                                                   
corinthians chapter 4 verse 4 in whom                                           
the god of this world hath blinded the                                          
minds of them which believe not lest the                                        
light of the glorious gospel of Christ                                          
who is the image of God should shine                                            
upon them let's back up just a little                                           
bit and get some context we have                                                
this ministry that we have received as                                          
mercy we faint not                                                              
we have renounced of the hidden things                                          
of dishonesty not walking in craftiness                                         
nor handling the Word of God deceitfully                                        
but by manifestation of the truth                                               
commending ourselves to every man's                                             
conscience in the sight of God if our                                           
gospel be hid it is hid to them that are                                        
lost in whom the god of this world has                                          
blinded the minds of them that believe                                          
lest the light of the glorious gospel of                                        
Christ who is the image of God should                                           
shine unto them now one of the things                                           
that first of all I would say about this                                        
and let's see one of the things I would                                         
say about this is that we do want to                                            
recognize first of all that a Calvinist                                         
is going to say that God has blinded                                            
them this very much says that the devil                                         
chapter 4 verse 4 in whom the god of                                            
this world hath blinded the minds of                                            
them which believe not so the devil is                                          
doing a blinding work here the devil is                                         
doing a deceptive work now to hold a                                            
Calvinist position you have to say God                                          
has hired the devil to keep people from                                         
knowing his from hearing the gospel and                                         
from being able to accept the gospel so                                         
the the god of this world Satan is is                                           



paid by God so to speak appointed by God                                        
to blind the minds of those who believe                                         
not now the Calvinists of course is                                             
going to say they believe not because                                           
their minds are blinded this is they                                            
that he blinds the minds of those who do                                        
not believe lest the light of the                                               
glorious gospel of Christ who is the                                            
image of God should shine unto them                                             
so this says that God does not want the                                         
light of the                                                                    
glorious gospel of Christ to shine upon                                         
those whom he has damned to hell and                                            
therefore God having already sentenced                                          
them to hell because he hates them this                                         
is the Calvinist position                                                       
God hates those people literally this is                                        
where the we all ought to become                                                
fanatics we had a phone with the mouth                                          
and we all yell a little bit the                                                
Calvinist position God hates people                                             
he dams them to hell he has this                                                
glorious gospel that he is telling the                                          
devil don't let them see it that's the                                          
Calvinist position now first of all I                                           
think it's a distasteful position in the                                        
first place you have to take some other                                         
passages of scripture that speak about                                          
God                                                                             
you know desiring all the world to come                                         
to repentance and some of these things                                          
you have to you first of all you have to                                        
somehow separate those and you would you                                        
have to end up saying God doesn't really                                        
want everybody to see the glorious                                              
gospel of Christ because there's a                                              
possibility that those damned souls                                             
would accept Jesus Christ as their                                              
Savior and they would get into heaven                                           
against God's will this cannot happen so                                        
God says devil come over here I want to                                         
make a deal with the devil I got                                                
something for you to do that's Calvinism                                        
now the the use this is support of their                                        
objection of free will to support                                               
election what's the real meaning and the                                        
interpretation of these hard verses I                                           
think that what you've got here is that                                         
the real the real meaning of these these                                        
verses here is that that God has sent                                           
the glorious gospel of Jesus Christ is                                          
the image of God to shine on them and                                           
the devil works against it I think                                              
that's pretty                                                                   
it's a spiritual warfare kind of thing                                          
that the devil does not want the                                                
glorious gospel of Christ to be seen                                            
because he is the image of God and that                                         
would shine upon them and they would                                            
have the but I don't think you have to                                          
go through this unbilled                                                        
lievable twisted perverted satanic path                                         



to blame all this on God when the                                               
passage there says the devil doesn't                                            
want the gospel known and the Calvinists                                        
don't want the gospel know neither the                                          
devil doesn't want the gospel known and                                         
so the devil who's the god of this world                                        
that is of this age he blinded the minds                                        
of them who believe not and I want to                                           
pull up see if I've got any notes on                                            
this particular issue that might speak                                          
to this well I've got quite a note let                                          
me just show it to you here and let's                                           
look at it it is precisely because Satan                                        
is the god of this world that the Savior                                        
must come physically and reign                                                  
physically the honor of God has not yet                                         
been restored                                                                   
Satan tricked Adam into giving up his                                           
Dominion and Satan has held that                                                
dominion from that day until present all                                        
theories which view Christ as the                                               
reigning king must deal directly with                                           
the clarity of this verse if Satan is                                           
the god of this world then Jesus Christ                                         
is not it should be noted that the world                                        
in that world is the greek word i own                                           
which speaks of the age and not the                                             
cosmos the King James Version used the                                          
best word for translating I own that was                                        
available in that day in Old English the                                        
word world meant man's age or time of                                           
man the the war from world the wo R is                                          
sometimes spelled wer as in werewolf                                            
that is the age of the wolf the domain                                          
of the wolf that's the where the world                                          
comes from so it fits very much with                                            
Yona Satan have blinded the minds of                                            
them that believe not we're not told                                            
whether unbelief or blinding came first                                         
if the blinding come first this does not                                        
convey some Calvinist election for we                                           
are not told that this is the work of                                           
God but rather of Satan it would be                                             
dangerous to attribute to God what is                                           
satanic work that's basically what I                                            
have said here is that they they make                                           
this deal between God and the devil                                             
furthermore blinding is what Satan has                                          
been doing since the days of Adam and                                           
Eve it is one of the devices of Satan                                           
alluded to end second Corinthians                                               
chapter 2 verse 11 lest Satan should get                                        
an advantage of us for we are not                                               
ignorant of his devices so one of his                                           
devices is to blind if we are not                                               
discerning Satan will blind us though                                           
not to the gospel for we are already                                            
recipients and believers of the gospel                                          
the reason Satan blinds Minds is because                                        
the light of the glorious gospel of                                             
Christ would shine into them if only                                            
their eyes were open what's the best                                            



method to fight the blindness that Satan                                        
brings number one start young teach                                             
children the gospel from an early age                                           
include the teaching of Satan from this                                         
early age number to teach factual                                               
biblical truth that the Bible is the                                            
sword of the Spirit thus the offensive                                          
weapon against the wiles of the devil                                           
note concerning the glorious gospel of                                          
Christ the Greek is literally the gospel                                        
of the glory of Christ in the gospel of                                         
the kingdom the death burial and                                                
resurrection and ascension of Jesus                                             
Christ was not good news but bad news                                           
which was needed to repent a comment                                            
that doesn't sit quite as much relate to                                        
this question but certainly has some                                            
issue to look into so I think that as we                                        
go there through that that issue there                                          
that we ought to just take the passage                                          
for what it has so back to Finland the                                          
Calvinist interpretation of that passage                                        
is to take their boat load of                                                   
preconceived notions and read it into                                           
that passage just take that passage and                                         
read it for what it says does it say                                            
that God is using Satan to blind Minds                                          
no it says                                                                      
that Satan is blinding minds Satan has                                          
always been a part of blinding minds did                                        
God really say this is one of the wiles                                         
of the devil and we ought to know that                                          
this is what the devil does so                                                  
unbelievers out there what is Satan do                                          
to them                                                                         
he sends everything he can like the                                             
public education system for example to                                          
blind their mind have you talked to I                                           
hate to just say Millennials because                                            
that's not fair anymore than it is to                                           
talk about you know okay boomer                                                 
it's not fair to lump people into this                                          
this category of their age group but                                            
their if you talk to many of the                                                
products of our public education system                                         
they really do have a problem thinking                                          
thinking through all the issues because                                         
they've their their minds are blinded to                                        
some of these preconceived notions and I                                        
think this is a Calvinist issue again                                           
they bring this boatload of theology                                            
into that and they let that speak to                                            
their theology and that's it's it's                                             
always a problem I spoke of this a                                              
little bit the other day it's a problem                                         
of intellectualism intellectualism has a                                        
theory and adopts the theory and does                                           
everything to implement the theory                                              
science has a theory and does everything                                        
to disprove the theory intellectuals are                                        
not scientists intellectuals again will                                         
hold to their theory socialism for                                              



example in spite of the fact that it                                            
never works it doesn't matter that all                                          
of the scientific evidence is against it                                        
they hold to the theory this is                                                 
intellectualism and intellectualism is a                                        
blindness and Satan Satan uses it if you                                        
need to have lunch with Satan by the way                                        
just go down to the you know local                                              
university                                                                      
Baylor maybe and you can find the devil                                         
there and you know meet with him they                                           
he's blinded thank you from Finland                                             
always appreciate having you with us a                                          
question from Jerry in Georgia when                                             
sharing right division with someone who                                         
comes from a legalistic background what                                         
are some good probing questions to ask                                          
so from legalistic background first of                                          
all let me define what I'm assuming it                                          
you mean perhaps someone who comes from                                         
either a Puritan background which could                                         
come out of some degree of Calvinism or                                         
let's say a legalist Baptist background                                         
in which you must be at church Sunday                                           
morning Sunday night Wednesday night and                                        
women can't wear pants and you must                                             
tithe 10% off the gross and all this                                            
list of legalism things that comes in                                           
and definitely don't ever go anywhere                                           
near where somebody might be dancing so                                         
you've got those two things those                                               
probably both whether as a Calvinist                                            
legalist lee legalism or a Baptist                                              
legalism or a Pentecostal legalism they                                         
all have kind of their own brand of                                             
legalism they probably all come out of                                          
Puritanism which is such a part of our                                          
American culture that there's a lot of                                          
that so you can again you can find                                              
legalists among the Pentecostals you can                                        
find legalist among the Baptist you can                                         
find legalism under the Calvinists so                                           
whichever background assuming that                                              
that's what we're talking about when we                                         
talk about a legalist background                                                
legalistic it back around what are some                                         
good probing questions to ask about                                             
their question about their position I I                                         
think that the thing to do                                                      
that will frustrate them but the thing                                          
to do is to push their legalism to to                                           
the point where it it necessarily falls                                         
over the edge and you know a you you can                                        
do this easily with repentance a person                                         
has to repent of their sins okay which                                          
which sins do they have to repent of I                                          
can you be a Christian can you accept                                           
Jesus Christ and dance or play the drums                                        
or you know wear pants shorts for that                                          
matter put try to try to push those                                             
things as far as they come as far as                                            
they can because then they begin to                                             



defend the indefensible and most of them                                        
they won't come through right then but                                          
most of them eventually will say I've                                           
got a position that's kind of hot no                                            
they won't they want to admit it to you                                         
but they will consider it in the dark of                                        
the night thinking now the other thing                                          
you can do is rather than just trying to                                        
push push push push on that and you know                                        
bring bring that to fruition and part of                                        
that pushing is maybe that today they do                                        
allow women to wear pants and maybe they                                        
allow you to play old maid but they                                             
still don't allow you know you to play                                          
poker                                                                           
maybe so to get at the fact how come                                            
some of the legalism has changed even in                                        
your lifetime upon what were they basing                                        
this legalism was that a scriptural                                             
point of view let's go back and find                                            
that so what are these probing questions                                        
that we can ask I would try to then find                                        
one and go into and say can we defend                                           
this in Scripture because what you find                                         
is all of these scriptures that they you                                        
to defend their legalism let's take                                             
tithing and you say would you show me                                           
you say I I believe we're under for                                             
under under grace                                                               
I believe under grace that a man should                                         
give as he is purposed in his heart I                                           
think that God loves a cheerful Giver I                                         
want to be a cheerful Giver                                                     
I think a cheerful Giver is not one but                                         
a cheerful Giver is just you know                                               
they're they're happy to give and be a                                          
blessing to other people so I think                                             
that's the way to give that's my                                                
position I think that people who do that                                        
are actually more generous than people                                          
who are legalistic with the tithe but                                           
your position is that every person ought                                        
to tithe 10% show me where you you know                                         
I've shown you in 2nd Corinthians                                               
chapter 8 where God loves a cheerful                                            
Giver and as a man purpose to his heart                                         
show me where you build your position                                           
and there invariably of course going to                                         
have to go to the Old Testament they're                                         
gonna have to go to the Torah they're                                           
going to have to go to the law then look                                        
at there's two things you can do one is                                         
you can look at what the Old Testament                                          
actually says about the law even if they                                        
go to a you know bring me all the tithes                                        
into the storehouse lob up up up up I                                           
forgot the rest of the words but I am a                                         
Baptist so I know these things except                                           
all the words and we're gonna bring up                                          
the words to that song just because it                                          
would be fun will maybe close out our                                           
broadcast today with that bring ye all                                          



the tithes we'll will get it some of the                                        
don't let me forget we're gonna sing                                            
that song before we go okay got your                                            
guitar I am sure he's never heard that                                          
song because he's just out of diapers                                           
two days ago                                                                    
such a young kid but whatever scripture                                         
they go to you'll find that if you go in                                        
the context and you don't have to go                                            
very far that it falls apart that they                                          
don't really do that so the the                                                 
storehouse is the temple is the Baptist                                         
Church the temple the the the people he                                         
was talking to was the priests the                                              
priests were to bring the tithe into the                                        
temple and where did the priests get the                                        
tithes the Levites well the ties were                                           
actually given to the Levites and the                                           
Levites spent 90 percent of it and then                                         
they took 10% a tithe of the tie then                                           
they gave it so why don't we tithe to                                           
the pastor let him have 90 percent and                                          
he uses 10 percent to pay for the things                                        
of the church why I would never do that                                         
that pastors a scoundrel                                                        
so it eventually it begins to fall                                              
through and then or you begin to look                                           
and say oh well there's this tight                                              
there's that tithe there's another time                                         
which one are gonna do that's true with                                         
Sabbath observance that's true it true                                          
with you you can name the legalistic                                            
position so either way it's just a                                              
different way of getting to you end up                                          
pushing their thing off the cliff now                                           
the the the another thing that you can                                          
do is you can also go to more Grace                                             
positions within the scripture or Paul                                          
in Romans 7 and being dead to the law                                           
and you can say what does it mean what                                          
what what does this passage mean let's                                          
let's unpack this                                                               
how are you know are we really dead to                                          
the law what's the position that is                                             
given in that and you know we end up                                            
with these they all legalism falls apart                                        
it eventually does if you can push it                                           
far enough you can get it to fall apart                                         
sooner you may not be able to and so                                            
some with a legalistic position if you                                          
sense                                                                           
an openness put up with their legalism                                          
make a little fun of them rib them a                                            
little bit send them text messages that                                         
have grace passages and soften them a                                           
little bit sometimes legalists                                                  
legalistic people are just they're good                                         
people who love the Lord who want to                                            
serve Him they're they're mad because                                           
fundamentalists are supposed to be mad                                          
you know I mean this all brand-new I'd                                          
go crazy one day and that's you know                                            



Amen that's fundamentalism but at heart                                         
they're kind of fun-loving people who                                           
who wanted one honor and serve the Lord                                         
so if there's any degree of openness                                            
there jump on every bit you can take                                            
there and take take it as a five-year                                           
plan I'm going to to bring this and to                                          
work this out I can tell you that I was                                         
friends in friends I'll try to be rather                                        
general with independent fundamentalist                                         
Baptist pastor and the first time I ever                                        
met him I was wearing shorts heaven                                             
forbid the preacher had shorts on this                                          
is unheard of was not even allowed in                                           
summer camp or long pants today he wears                                        
shorts and we have a good relationship                                          
and we would go to lunch and all those                                          
kind of things and it's possible just                                           
take some time if you're friendly put up                                        
with some of the you know weird stuff                                           
craziness they love the Lord point them                                         
to some scriptures let them see that you                                        
really do take the scriptures seriously                                         
as well they might think you know that                                          
you're just working for the devil                                               
yourself so there that's just some of my                                        
through that let's go to a question that                                        
comes from Roger California I'm thinking                                        
about the two Gospels being preached                                            
concurrently in the New Testament that                                          
is the gospel of circumcision and the                                           
gospel of uncircumcision do you think                                           
that the offer of the kingdom was a                                             
good-faith offer what if the nation had                                         
believed and said blessed is he who                                             
comes in the name of the Lord what would                                        
have happened to Paul's grace message I                                         
am probably not fully understanding the                                         
transition I'm wrestling with white two                                         
the reason you're not fully                                                     
understanding it is because it's very                                           
difficult to fully understand so don't                                          
beat yourself up too much there and many                                        
people again reject my position on that                                         
even people who don't see the                                                   
dispensation of grace act starting in                                           
Acts chapter two they maybe see it in                                           
Acts chapter nine or thirteen or                                                
somewhere in there or even bollinger on                                         
a Bullinger position of x28 and they                                            
don't see the overlap they see there was                                        
the gospel of circumcision until                                                
circumcision was put into blindness and                                         
the next day it was the gospel of                                               
uncircumcision I think that there was a                                         
gospel preached to the circumcision and                                         
gospel preached to the uncircumcision                                           
and they were different Gospels and                                             
there was this overlap period of time                                           
now it is a little bit of a challenge                                           
here to look at now what if this Jewish                                         
nation had believed and did they have a                                         



good faith offer to believe if we go to                                         
Peters sermon in let's say X chapter                                            
three and Dan you live in a swimsuit and                                        
a Hawaiian shirt are you                                                        
Christian Dan what's up here you're                                             
admitting it to the whole world I'm just                                        
wondering if you have a swimsuit why do                                         
you have a shirt heck's chapter 3                                               
getting back to the question sorry I got                                        
sidetracked by his swimsuit and Hawaiian                                        
shirt see what did see what this does                                           
it's the work of the devil okay let's                                           
let's go here x3 and we are looking to                                          
see is it a bona fide offer of the                                              
kingdom and what then would have                                                
happened had they accepted Acts chapter                                         
3 verse 19 Peter says repent ye                                                 
therefore and be converted that your                                            
sins may be blotted out when the times                                          
of refreshing shall come from the                                               
presence of the Lord I want to look at                                          
that Greek this is verse 19 repent a                                            
Kingdom message therefore be converted                                          
unto the blotting out of your sins so                                           
that it may come third they may come                                            
third-person plural                                                             
they may come times of refreshing from                                          
the presence of the Lord okay                                                   
that's I I suspected that the win here                                          
they're translating okay this article                                           
here let's see here if we can find this                                         
is one of those means yeah here we go                                           
has no exact English equivalent so when                                         
you look at this whosoever whatsoever                                           
whomsoever wherein so ever it's it's a                                          
it's kind of a filler word so they've                                           
come with the                                                                   
in here that's probably the best and let                                        
me go back to this so that at the time                                          
when so that they may come times of                                             
refreshing so this was definitely a one                                         
led to the other be converted the                                               
blotting out of your sins so that the                                           
times of refreshing may come now King                                           
James does have it a little bit that                                            
when the times of refreshing may come                                           
and that's that's not bad also be                                               
converted that here here's where the the                                        
the requirement or the the result of                                            
being converted comes in has just moved                                         
up a little bit in the verse from what I                                        
did it in the Greek the times of that                                           
your sins may be blotted out when the                                           
times of refreshing may come wherever                                           
you put that win in there takes care of                                         
it now the I either way I think you do                                          
have Peter preaching that you be                                                
converted you repent and turn con verse                                         
a with a turning you change your life                                           
and this is the plural repent ye nation                                         
of Israel turn make a shift in your life                                        
so that your sins will be blotted out                                           



when the times of refreshing comes so                                           
that when the Judgment Day comes there                                          
is this time now that is actually when                                          
you begin to dig that in there it's not                                         
so much repent and be converted and then                                        
the times of refreshing will come though                                        
you could probably go with that that way                                        
but the scholars of the King James which                                        
are pretty good scholars seem to come                                           
along and say that you need to repent                                           
and be converted because there are times                                        
of refreshing that are going to come                                            
and when they come you need to be                                               
repented and converted because that                                             
times of refreshing are going to be to                                          
begin with a judgment so in that sense                                          
is that an offer                                                                
it's it's really a little more of a of a                                        
statement of fact a statement of convict                                        
and a statement of condition that is                                            
given there so is it a bona fide offer                                          
it's built upon a bona fide offer I                                             
guess you would say now in that Peter                                           
also taught about even in Acts chapter 2                                        
that there is a time of judgment that is                                        
going to come and so I don't think that                                         
Peter nor there I don't think that the                                          
nation of Israel could have or would                                            
have accepted the Jesus as their Messiah                                        
without the time of destruction they                                            
knew that when the times of refreshing                                          
comes it's coming with the moon turning                                         
to blood and the Sun turning to darkness                                        
and it's going to be the great and                                              
terrible day of the Lord and that you                                           
better repent so the kingdom gospel or                                          
the gospel of circumcision was always in                                        
a sense a bad news gospel it was in a                                           
sense saying things are about to get                                            
really bad and as they get really bad                                           
you better be prepared for it to endure                                         
all the way to the end Paul comes along                                         
and he then on an individual level says                                         
you can have salvation right here and                                           
right now and you can take and receive                                          
place to to put all that together but                                           
I've got two more questions here I got                                          
to get to and and we're praying for                                             
Keith who's at a meeting where his                                              
employers is laying off a whole bunch of                                        
employees and he's hoping he's not one                                          
of them praying for you Ethan                                                   
Sylvania who are Free Will Baptist and                                          
when did they appear on the scene also                                          
do they exist as a sort of denomination                                         
today the free will Baptists are not so                                         
much a denomination as a network of                                             
Baptist who hold a freewill position                                            
that is they are not Calvinists however                                         
they are Arminian and so that's                                                 
different from a free grace position a                                          
free grace position says that everybody                                         



can accept the gospel of Jesus Christ or                                        
reject the gospel of Jesus Christ he                                            
offers it to everyone and that's the                                            
free grace position which a lot of                                              
Baptists hold most independent                                                  
fundamental Baptist probably would hold                                         
that free grace position a freewill                                             
position is a little bit more of the                                            
Armenian I've got to come and bring my                                          
repentance unto God there would be some                                         
mixing here of Kingdom and grace I've                                           
got to bring my repentance of God and I                                         
have got to endure to the end in order                                          
to be saved or I will lose my salvation                                         
so a free will baptist is a is a type of                                        
a Wesleyan a Wesleyan believes in the                                           
holiness movement that is I work to                                             
achieve my personal holiness and there                                          
is a lot of that Armenian I work for my                                         
salvation there most                                                            
Baptists did not come out of the                                                
Wesleyan position most Baptist came out                                         
of a separatist position and I have a                                           
charge about this but I don't think I                                           
included free will Baptists in the                                              
church graphically presented and one of                                         
these days I'm gonna go back and spend a                                        
few sessions on where did all these                                             
denominations come from let's look at                                           
the denominational whether it's a real                                          
denomination or it's a movement let's                                           
look at the denominational family tree                                          
and see where their roots are and it's                                          
kind of an interesting thing but I think                                        
what we would find is the freewill                                              
just basically are with the Nazarenes                                           
with the the Nazarenes the Methodists                                           
come out of this the the Westlands of                                           
course come out of this and the Baptist                                         
adopted a lot of their their doctrines                                          
of holiness and doctrines of salvation                                          
and that group became the Free Will                                             
Baptist there are some I would not say                                          
they exist as a denomination because I                                          
don't think they ever existed as a                                              
denomination I don't think there is a                                           
Free Will Baptist denomination you just                                         
might find a Free Will Baptist Church                                           
somewhere sometimes very closely                                                
associated                                                                      
they're called primitive Baptist or                                             
hardshell Baptists and some of that                                             
again some of those terms mix up and so                                         
the the particular one you were at it                                           
may not be the same now they the                                                
primitive of the hardshell don't do any                                         
kind of evangelism they brought in a lot                                        
of more Calvinism along with that                                               
strangely enough it's a it's quite the                                          
mixture but you do find some today and                                          
every now and then you'll find a Free                                           
Will Baptist Church with a with a name                                          



out there the Free Will Baptist Church                                          
probably today my guess is a Free Will                                          
Baptist Church is those that exist today                                        
are probably of the liberal bent and                                            
let's see if we can find here's looking                                         
for a website of one here first Free                                            
Will Baptist Church of Tampa right here                                         
and they're studying the life of Joshua                                         
in a daily devotional series which tells                                        
us that probably not a whole lot of                                             
rightly dividing they have a ministry at                                        
the Bethesda RV park and nice little                                            
church they've got the air that we see                                          
the first Free Will Baptist Church of                                           
Tampa now let's                                                                 
don't know if looking to see if they've                                         
got a statement of faith I'm not seeing                                         
one there we go just click about us                                             
reaching our community and beyond with                                          
the good news that Jesus Saves teaching                                         
believers sending those believers back                                          
into the world seven core beliefs the                                           
Bible's verbally inspired without                                               
mistakes that's kind of a Baptist                                               
position their complete revelation                                              
quickly looking at that I think I would                                         
agree with them there in one God created                                        
all things eternally existing in three                                          
persons the deity of Christ is                                                  
miraculous conception by the whole                                              
spirit is virgin birth sinless life man                                         
was created by and for God that by man's                                        
disobeying God every person encouraged                                          
spiritual death I am assuming he's                                              
talking about by Adams disobeying God                                           
every person encouraged spiritual death                                         
which is separated from God and physical                                        
death as a consequence that all people                                          
are sinners by nature and by practice by                                        
nature part is actually somewhat                                                
Calvinist but let's see the Lord Jesus                                          
died for our sins that all who believe                                          
in him are declared righteous because of                                        
his sacrificial death and are therefore                                         
in a right relationship with God now                                            
that is not as I described a free will                                          
position so we'll check my question my                                          
assumptions here in the present Ministry                                        
of the Holy Spirit indwelling all                                               
believers and thus enabling and                                                 
empowering the life of the ministry and                                         
believer I'm gonna guess this is a non                                          
charismatic position a typical Baptist                                          
Baptist position in the bodily                                                  
resurrection of everyone who has lived                                          
the everlasting blessedness of those in                                         
right relationship and the everlasting                                          
punishment of those that's an all                                               
millennial position that they've got                                            
there how we do ministries no no what                                           
I'd say is seven core beliefs that is                                           
all very very very basic stuff so kind                                          



of hard to pull much out there loving                                           
relationships                                                                   
traditional worship small groups for                                            
spiritual growth and relationships                                              
strengthening families empowering                                               
leadership yeah that sounds kind of it                                          
sounds a little Baptist now but really                                          
very much sounds like a Methodist Church                                        
in a Baptist skin so that tends to be                                           
what they are today very much you know                                          
relationships fellowship dinners and                                            
those kind of things that you would find                                        
with it today                                                                   
we'll dig into it and see more of that                                          
we're over time but I'll tell you what                                          
we're gonna take the last question of                                           
the day from Pastor Rick out in the                                             
state of Alcatraz what exactly is                                               
persecution it is when I don't get my                                           
way that is persecution this is a it's a                                        
little bit obviously I this might have                                          
been easier six weeks ago we might have                                         
thought we knew what persecution was I                                          
think that we have to determine is a                                            
loss of liberties persecution or is that                                        
something else we tend to think of                                              
persecution as perhaps a loss of                                                
liberties for a specific group of people                                        
and this is where there's been the                                              
debate in recent days is the church                                             
being persecuted or is the NBA being                                            
persecuted                                                                      
now I would propose that you could say                                          
yes this is persecution against those                                           
who want to gather in groups there is a                                         
persecution                                                                     
against those who went together in                                              
groups try it and you'll find out you                                           
said well nobody's being you know beaten                                        
if your church let you know let's let's                                         
even you know get out of the religious                                          
realm if you're a church try to organize                                        
a spring softball league and I'd put it                                         
out you know do a little advertising you                                        
can do free do it on Facebook or                                                
whatever and just say hey we're gonna                                           
have softball league play out back                                              
behind the church and we're going to do                                         
this on Tuesdays and Thursday nights not                                        
Wednesdays because we have Bible studies                                        
on Wednesdays but we'll do it Tuesdays                                          
and Thursday nights got two two teams                                           
our US citizenship our red-blooded                                              
American s but you know people out there                                        
on the baseball team and people in here                                         
on the baseball team you got two teams                                          
together and we're gonna have the fans                                          
bring the fans out try it and see what                                          
happens                                                                         
now you could have done it last year                                            
nobody would have thought a thing of it                                         
and yet you cannot do it today on your                                          



own property you know they really not                                           
breaking any laws you're you you would                                          
be breaking edicts from in your case the                                        
king or maybe the Queen                                                         
and is that persecution I think we could                                        
come close to saying if you                                                     
our if if your rights are removed that's                                        
that's persecution later on is when they                                        
put you in jail but but that's almost                                           
the frosting of the cake for persecution                                        
if you will I I don't think we can                                              
reserve persecution for the time when                                           
someone has a loss of money or a loss of                                        
skin I think we have to take persecution                                        
when they have a loss of freedom                                                
therefore I would say the citizens of                                           
the Soviet Union were persecuted even                                           
the ones that did not go to the                                                 
Constance I should say to the work camps                                        
in Siberia they were persecuted because                                         
you know maybe they never got caught or                                         
maybe they were you know they respected                                         
all authorities because you're supposed                                         
to in Romans 13 maybe they you know were                                        
obedient little citizens and so they                                            
never were in Siberia but they were                                             
persecuted now are we just going to say                                         
only those at the work camps in Siberia                                         
were persecuted no the entire lot of                                            
them everybody behind the Iron Curtain                                          
was persecuted why because they're human                                        
basic liberties were taken away I think                                         
I'm gonna take persecution there in                                             
which case I think we've got a situation                                        
today in which Christians are persecuted                                        
baseball lovers are persecuted                                                  
restaurant tours are persecuted you go                                          
on that is a persecution and it is a                                            
persecution by edict also I think when                                          
all this is said and done we need to                                            
clean up a little bit on the on the act                                         
of should these emergency measures even                                         
be allowed to the extent that they are                                          
for example some of you have seen on the                                        
national news we've talked about it                                             
yesterday I think the riot act our                                              
governor's has used                                                             
Gallup New Mexico she oh she can only                                           
use the riot act for three days remember                                        
there was no riot but she could twist                                           
turn pervert and butter up that pig in                                          
Spain to the door and she did it she can                                        
only do it for three days until that                                            
three days is over and then she could do                                        
it for three days so now it's through                                           
Thursday what happens on Thursday you                                           
know it's a 50/50 chance that she does                                          
it for another three days the truth is                                          
she can do it for the next 35 years and                                         
if the courts or the legislature don't                                          
stop her she can do it because it's                                             
emergency I think we have to say that                                           



the manner in which our leaders have                                            
used emergency leaders our emergency                                            
measures is persecution and I think we                                          
ought to be able to say I think that I                                          
said this yesterday that you know you                                           
can do it once for three days but after                                         
that the legislature has to come in                                             
legislature that's a hard word to say                                           
they have to come in they have to grant                                         
you the power to go further I mean make                                         
somebody some representative who has to                                         
go before election this November make                                           
them have to make that decision on it                                           
they're gonna think that through because                                        
they're gonna think eating that long                                            
before November they're gonna ask me                                            
about this when I get back home I better                                        
better be careful here and and grant                                            
that power you know only give queenship                                         
and kingship for three days I understand                                        
you might need it sometime for three                                            
days but after that you know have a                                             
conference call or something never heard                                        
of zoom so I think persecutions when                                            
they take away your liberties                                                   
that's persecution in which case you and                                        
I are persecuted and it's also time to                                          
I don't I don't know that I have sound                                          
coming through my computer here but I'll                                        
sing it to you here are the words of                                            
scripture from ages past                                                        
bring me all the tithes into the                                                
storehouse make a concentration                                                 
consecration that will ever last                                                
trusting for the promised blessing here                                         
we go                                                                           
bring ye all the tithes into the                                                
storehouse and prove of me now say the                                          
Lord I think it's been a while since the                                        
saying this and I will pour out you a                                           
blessing there shall not be room enough                                         
to receive it mixing up my songs but                                            
there we go do you know the Holy                                                
Spirit's power bring you all the tithes                                         
into the storehouse live and sweet                                              
communion with him hour by hour while he                                        
gives the promised blessings bring you                                          
all the tithes into the storehouse and                                          
prove me now saith the Lord of Hosts and                                        
I will pour out a blessing and there                                            
shall not be room to receive it what a                                          
song speaking of legalism and AH is                                             
there aught that stands between you and                                         
the Lord because you haven't eyes we're                                         
about this book this is our special this                                        
week blessings and balderdash it's a                                            
it's a you know it's definitely a                                               
Southern Baptist view a conservative                                            
traditional Southern Baptist view really                                        
on church and family and nation if you                                          
like just good old hometown home folk                                           
reading that kind of gives a little mom                                         



and apple pie America Americana view                                            
judeo-christian values you love the                                             
editorials in this little book and it's                                         
$11.97 on sale this week at dispensation                                        
of publishing com been a delight to be                                          
with you there's hour and a half almost                                         
that we've gone today tomorrow we'll be                                         
back for asset theologian and then our                                          
study of the Gospel of John tomorrow                                            
night at 6 p.m. look forward to seeing                                          
you there until then question those                                             
assumptions god bless you we'll see you                                         
soon                                                                            
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